
June 21, 1955

Mm. Ruth Brown Clinton 
c/o Mr. Everett W. Brown 
2021 Albion Street 
Denver, Colorado

Dear Mre. Clinton:

It is late to acknowledge your letter from the Ambassador.

Mrs. Sheldon has not telephoned me. I certainly would enjoy 
meeting her. The work she has done certainly must be monumental 
and very useful, but I imagine it would not have a wide circulation.
1 appears to be the kind of book that should be published by a founda­
tion, ready to be useful.

Regarding "Mother and Child", you would be interested in 
knowing that Mrs. Dorr is making a children's movie in New Hampshire 
at this time and if you watch LIFE you may find a photographic story 
of a dell's wedding taking place at the Doll Museum of Tasha Tudor at 
Contoocook. If so, you may recognise two of my wife's grandchildren in 
it.

The next time I head Denver way I shall hope to have the pleasure 
of seeing you.

Sincerely,

John V. N. Dorr

JVND/est


